
Boulton Elementary School Community Council Meeting  

January 11, 2022 at 3:45 PM  

 

Members in attendance: Nathan Fidler, Alex Williamson, Jo Ellen Shaeffer, Tiffany Tuck, Sami Knell, April 

Macey, Nicci Woffinden, and Mindi Barnes.  

 

Members excused: Alisa Mercer, Ryan Spencer  

     

Minutes were approved first by: Mindi Barnes and a second was given by Nathan Fidler.  

A. Follow-Up Items:  

a. Mrs. Tuck reported that she had talked with Shannon Larsen our school counselor about the 

SafeUT app and training. Shannon Larsen completed a 4th – 6th grades presentation, in 

September of 2021, on how the students can access the app and how it should be used.  This was 

to start off the school year and was prior to her regular lessons. 

b. Mrs. Tuck is still working on a visit to check out how Hope squad is being implemented in other 

schools to see how it might be able to be implemented here at Boulton. 

c. QRP training/parent night was given the ok if the council chooses to move forward with this 

training; it would possible be in the fall. 

B. TSSP input for next year – goals, ideas Mrs. Shaeffer went over the old and new goals.  She discussed 

the former goals for 2020-2021, the present goals and where we were at presently for the 2021-2022 

school year.  She then proposed goals for the 2022-2023 school year.   

C. It was determined that there would not be any seats open for next year unless Nathan Fidler is unable to 

fulfill a seat; the council will then need to replace him.  

Next Meeting: March 8, 2022 at 3:45 PM.  This meeting will most likely be held over Zoom. It was agreed 

upon that there would be no meeting in April, unless necessary. 

Jo Ellen Shaeffer asked for the meeting to be adjourned and Alex Williamson 2nd the motion.  The meeting was 

adjourned at 4:15 PM. 


